
Shelfanger Parish Council 

Minutes of the Extraordinary meeting  held on 

Thursday 10th  February, 2022  at 7.30 pm in All Saints Church, Shelfanger.   

Chair: Mr Stephen Groom                                                              Vice Chair: Mrs Marian Paines                                               
Clerk: Lois Easter  Tel: 01379640431                                       Email: shelfangerpc@gmail.com  

Welcome by the Chair 

Present: Stephen Groom, Mrs Marion Paines, Mr Michael Paines, Mrs Pam Ross, Mrs 

Marilyn Hurst and Mr Paul Chambers 

Lois Easter – Clerk 

No members of the public present 

Apologies: Mrs Pat Webster 

Welcome by the Chair 

No declarations of interest on the items on the agenda 

Minutes of January 10th meeting signed and filed as a true copy of events. 

Although errors corrected: Trevor Morgan and not Moore/typo scarred not scared. 

Items -  

1. Queen Elizabeth 11’s Jubilee Celebrations 

James Easter reported the following: 

6.2.22 Jubilee flag was raised at South Norfolk Council offices 

2.6.22 Beacons to be lit across the country. 

3.6.22 Norfolk Show celebrates 150th anniversary 

4.6.22 Queen’s Jubilee Concert in London 

5.6.22 Village Hall open [Big Lunch] 

South Norfolk online treasure trail plus prize 
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The South Norfolk Council suggest Bridge at Lodden be repaired and renamed 

‘Queen’s Jubilee bridge’ 

As part of the Queen’s Green Canopy scheme JE may be able to acquire trees for 

the village. But all trees planted this year should be logged on SN council tree 

scheme website.  

PR Pegg’s Green could have trees planted there. 

P C Committee discussed lighting of the beacon, the Piper, floodlighting at the 

allotments. MH offered the use of her generator.  

There was some concern raised over the allotment polytunnels. MH stated that 

the beacon was there before the polytunnels. 

LE to contact Mervyn Lambert about availability of other lighting as well as:-  

Fire safety Advisory Board, Chair of VH re bar opening on 2.6.22 and Carl Taylor 

[who has already been contacted to assist.]  Check Zurich Insurance and 

Allottments re Public liability insurance. National Anthem music to be played. 

Residents to be informed about the village events online and leafleted to ask for volunteer 
Marshalls en-route to the allotments for Beacon lighting. SG would like a volunteer meeting in 
March. 
SG to prepare a plan to accompany the PC’s South Norfolk £200 Grant application 

JE to take responsibility for the evening’s events as SG will be elsewhere. 

2. B-H-A Flood Survey 

Survey to cost £1300 plus VAT.  Proposed MH 2nded by PC. 
LE stated Mark Butler has not responded about ownerships of villages ditches as requested. 
 
AOB:  

30 mph Traffic calming sign on B1077 currently outside ‘The Cottage’ Winfarthing Road, 

Shelfanger has been reported by local resident as being ill placed. 

LE to contact Highways for more information on possible relocation of this sign. 

Mrs Pam Ross said that Anglia Water did attend to water leak in Common Road after it was 

reported by the Clerk last month. 

SG met Diocese representative re dead Chestnut tree in Church Walk. 

County Broadband continue to survey the village for fibre internet connections.  



JE  reported that following his visit to the Bressingham AD plant he noted that nothing there is 

yet operational.  Richard Bacon MP recently visited the site and has sent his objection to SN 

planning. 

LE has purchased a new laptop for the PC to replace a faulty one 

Date of next meeting  Monday 4th April 2022 

 

Lois Easter [Clerk] 

Signed ………………………………………………………………..Dated……………………………………………………. 

 

 

 

 

 

                            

 

                      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


